
One day closer!
Well, another day closer to out anniversary! Today we had
Phillip’s graduation party and we also headed towards Toledo
again! We went to Fallen Timbers shopping center and looked at
the book store and the game store. I found plenty of books,
but of course, they were more than I was willing to spend the
moment. Once we got to Emmy’s, I got into the pool, but with
as many kids as there was in the pool, I didn’t stay in very
long. I couldn’t really swim at all! We left again to get away
from the people that were filling Emmy’s house and went to
Best Buy to check up on Tony’s application. Then we went to
another book store! Has any one guessed that I love book
stores?

First day down!
I am going to take a break from Egypt right now and write
about my anniversary weekend! So, for the next three days, I
will not answer any questions about my other blogs, but keep
the questions coming and I’ll get back to them!

Today was the first day of our anniversary weekend! We will be
married for a year on Sunday! Today we went to the zoo and had
time to make it to the mall. We actually didn’t but a lot at
the zoo besides lunch (including the souvenir cup, with a
picture of the baby giraffe on it. Expensive, but it’s our
weekend!) and gave money to help animals out! Though we did
get plenty of pictures and some video (especially of the baby
polar bear). We are planning on putting those on youtube and
then getting them onto our facebook page! Or, at least I am. I
couldn’t tell you if Tony is going to or not. But while at the
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zoo, we found three dead animals! Ugh!!! � Though shortly
after the first one, everyone was kicked out of the reptile
house, so I think they were taking care of that one. The other
two were in the amphibians exhibit and the aquarium. And then,
we went into the Rain Forest exhibit to hunt for the sloth
only to find out that the sloth died in January! She was 27
years old and that is long lived for a sloth, but still, I
always loved searching for her!

At the mall, we looked through plenty of stores without buying
anything! And then we stopped by the bookstore and Godiva! I
bought a huge over 500 page Egypt book! It talks about the
treasure of the Great Pharaohs, Tutankhamen and Rameses II. I
got it for a great price too! Tony bought a film making book,
which I hope helps him out.
Oh, I forgot we also went to Goodwill this morning and bought
a book about the Lost Tomb. It’s about KV5, the tomb of many
of Rameses II’s sons.
With the pictures from the zoo, I plan on making a scrapbook
to remind us of our first anniversary together, since we still
haven’t figured out what to get as a reminder of our very
first year as a married couple. I thought a scrapbook would be
nice at least. Well, I think it’s time to head to bed. We’re
busy tomorrow also!

short blog post
Well, today I won’t be writing much. I haven’t been home much
at all since I worked 9-5 at Goodwill and then went to see a
house with Amie almost as soon as I got home and then there
was church after that and then waiting for Tony to get off
work! Whew, it seems that there are days that I am never at
home and I miss my cats terribly! They are my babies, and they
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know it. Anyway, I have been trying to get ahold of my older
sister to see if she has found me a job in Toledo but does she
answer her phone? Noooooo. Though my other sister has found me
a job in Florida. Tony really doesn’t want to move down there
since it would be a pain to move all our stuff down there. It
would be very expensive! I just know that we need insurance,
very badly! I am over due for my check-up with the doctor and
unless I see the doctor for this check-up, I can’t get any
birth control! ARGH!!!!

Trying to write more
Here I am watching Julie and Julia and I decided that I needed
to do something to keep me blogging everyday. I am thinking
about blogging on the movies that I watch, but if anyone else
has any other ideas, I would like to hear them. Maybe if I had
multiple things to write about, I would be able to keep up
with this. I don’t do a lot of interesting things in my life
to write about everyday.

So hopefully I will be able to figure out something. Hope to
hear some suggestions soon!

Remembering
Today was a hard time for me. It is the sixth Mother’s Day
without Mommy and this is one of the hardest days for me.
Today and her birthday are the two days I need Tony with me.
Of course, Tony had to work today, since everyone had to work
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at KFC today. Mother’s Day is a very busy day at KFC, so the
rule  is  that  everyone  works.  I  had  to  sit  in  front  of
everyone, hearing how we should honor mothers and make them
special because it’s their day and my mother isn’t here. I
know taht it has almost been seven years, but I still miss
her.

My wedding was another time I wanted my mother there, but I
think from now on, I’ll be fine because Tony will be with me
on my anniversary from now on! Right now, I am watching Bride
Wars and I know how Liv felt. There are just some days I miss
my mom and I don’t even know why, well besides that she’s  not
here. It isn’t always for a specific reason or anything, but I
still miss her. I wish Tony could have met her, but apparently
God had other plans. Well, my movie is almost over, I am
almost ready to cry, so it’s time to close this blog. I love
you Mommy!

Blah!
I really don’t have much on my mind right now, but I have this
urge to write, so here I am sitting at my computer staring at
my screen hoping something will pop into my head.

My life is pretty much boring. I usually sit at home by myself
because Tony is scheduled to work when I am home and vise
versa and Amie is either at work or somewhere else. So I sit
at home with my four cats. At the moment, I have most of the
windows  open  and  the  front  door,  enjoying  the  beautiful
weather. My kitties seem to be loving it as well. They love to
try to steal window seats from each other. If one cat is in a
window, the others try to take it. It is so entertaining.
Darth loves to try and sneak behind me to get to my milk cup.
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They are all so cute and lovable.

I guess I will be rambling again, but nothing interesting is
coming to my head. I have a movie in and once it’s over, I am
thinking about climbing out the upstairs window and reading on
the roof. It will be nice to read outside and watch as the
cats decide who will be the one to sit in the window and watch
me.

I am not sure what to do. When Tony isn’t around I can do
things, but I get bored so easily. Maybe if my kittens decided
they wanted to cuddle more often. I don’t have very many
friends, but I seem to need them to have fun! � No, not
exactly what I mean. There are times I love to be alone, but
right now isn’t one of those times. One of those times would
be when I am in a mood to clean or take a walk or something,
but since I walked home from work, I have no desire to walk,
though  I  would  take  a  walk  with  Tony.  We  haven’t  walked
together for a long time. We did go to the mall last week and
walked around there, but that isn’t really the same thing as
taking a walk outside, in nature. I guess I’ll always be a
country girl even if I am now living in town. I want the
country back, the lawn next to the house, not another house.
so many wildflowers, rabbits, deer, ducks, frogs and so many
other animals running across the yard!

Well, I guess I should go. I think my movie is almost over and
then it’s time for some reading, or writing. Not sure which
one at the moment. Adios!

New family members
Yesterday was a day for new family members, I guess. Tony and
I had one planned and one was a surprise. My boss had asked if
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Tony  and  I  were  interested  in  taking  Darth’s  friend  and
‘brother’. He was the last cat she had left in the garage, and
she felt bad about leaving him by himself. He was losing
weight and everything. So, Tony allowed me to bring him home
and now Padme, Beru and Darth have a new brother. Wedge is a
grey and white cat and is the biggest of our four cats. Padme
is definitely not happy about it right now, but she will come
around, she did with Beru and Darth and I am sure she will
with Wedge. Wedge is a very friendly cat and he listens to
Padme, so that will definitely help her except him, since he
already knows who is in charge! Once Padme excepts Wedge, she
will be nicer to the other cats also. She is a very spoiled
and temperamental kitten, but I love her so much! �

Well, the other family member was brought home by Amie. She
brought home a little two month old Jack Russel puppy. It
isn’t always going to be staying here since it is being potty
trained. Where ever Amie is, the puppy will be going with her,
when it can. She named him Zeke and he is adorable. It is
probably a good thing that Padme hasn’t met him yet. She would
be just thrilled to have a little hyper puppy around. �

Save the Frogs Day
As I have been reminded, it is Save the Frogs Day on Friday. I
only think one state officially recognizes it, but that is not
that point. The point is that we should be there to support
the frogs! I would love to see how many of my readers agree
with me on this! Frogs are my favorite animal and they are
disappearing all around the world! Without our frogs, we are
losing so many different important things in our life! Without
frogs, so many of our medicine will no longer be around. And
think  of  how  many  insects  that  frogs  eat,  the  dieased
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misquitos for one! There are so many reasons that frogs need
our help to survive. I could go on and on, but I won’t
especially since I have to go pick up Tony, but think about
what would happen if we suddenly had no more frogs in this
world.

bored and lonely
I am sitting here on the couch, all alone and bored. Tony is
at work and Amie is out celebrating her one month anniversary
with her boyfriend. I have done two loads of laundry, plus
folded the loads that Amie had done a couple of days ago. I
don’t mind doing laundry. It is actually one of the few chores
that I don’t mind doing and don’t need to be in a cleaning
mood to feel like doing. I wonder if that made any sense to
anyone else besides me. Oh well, I am just in the mood to
write.

I am no longer head cashier at Goodwill. I was getting so
stressed from that, so instead, I am part time cashier and
part time production in the back just so I can get the hours I
need. This week and next week, I am going to be getting over
time. We are short a two cashiers. I am the only one right
now, the other two cashiers are actually the head cashiers.
One of our cashiers is on medical leave and the other one was
promoted to head cashier to take my place. Last night I stayed
two extra hours just to help catch things up so they wouldn’t
have so much to do with closing. Though I am not sure how my
hours will be once they hire people to replace all the ones we
need. We have hired two of the four positions we need. Next
week  I  will  be  training  the  new  cashier,  which  could  be
interesting.

https://www.tangents.org/uncategorized/bored-and-lonely/


Tony has applied for an internship for some computer thing in
Hicksville. I really hope he can get that so he will finally
have experience. I know for him to get a good job for his
major, he will need experience and we would have to move to a
bigger city. UGH! I really don’t want to, but I would, for
Tony. I love the small towns. I guess I will always be a
country girl at heart, but Tony will eventually find a job,  I
am sure of that, and we will move.

On a happier note for me, my little baby kitten is turning one
on Wednesday. Well, it isn’t exactly a happier note. My baby
is growing up! I don’t want her to get older. She is supposed
to stay my little baby forever! Betsy said she will always be
my baby, and she will. She is my spoiled baby and she knows
it. She is still so playful and cute! I know that eventually
she might calm down, but it seems so unlikely with her. Padme
is not one who likes to sit and cuddle unfortunately, though
Darth and Beru make up for that. She sometimes sleeps next to
me at night, but that is few and in between. She reminds me of
me when I was younger. �

Who knows right now?
Right now I do not feel very optimistic. I feel like crap and
start crying at just the thought of what happened today. I
have been a head cashier for about a month now and in that
time, I have been over/under my drawer at Goodwill by five
dollars or more at least three times! I have never had that
problem before when I was a cashier and now I am worried that
it could cost me my job! Tony and I cannot afford for me to
have no job. If I lost my job, we would have to move in with
his parents and that wouldn’t be good. They don’t really have
any money either, plus, Amie just moved in with us! That isn’t
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fair to her.
I have been thinking of asking if Sarah would let me go back
to being just a cashier, but what if she won’t let me, or my
hours get cut back a lot! We can’t afford having my hours cut
back anyway. I just don’t know what to do.
I have no job skills, no one is hiring anyway. I really don’t
have any good talents to help me find a job.
I am good with animals, but I have no school to do anything
with them, I cannot make a living out of babysitting, I would
go  crazy  and  eating  chocolate  isn’t  going  to  help  with
anything! I just don’t know what to do anymore. Apparently
math isn’t one of my strong suits anymore. I apparently can’t
count money, no matter how many times I recount before I hand
it back to the customer. Well, enough on that. Who wants to
hear my rantings.

On a happier note, both Beru and Padme came out of their
surgeries just fine. Padme is just finally starting to eat
again, so hopefully she will put on the weight that she lost
from not eating for a little less than a week. She was really
starting to scare me, but she’s much better now. I know that
most people didn’t know that Padme and Beru were going in to
get  spayed,  but  my  blog  wasn’t  working  for  awhile.
Unfortunately, Padme isn’t any more cuddly than she was before
she was spayed, but at least she is healthy. I miss when she
was a baby and would cuddle and want to be picked up and held.
She’s still my little baby and I love her. She’s just growing
up, that’s all. At least that what I try to tell myself.


